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MINUTES 
April 13, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Morris Sample


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Excused Absence:
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Marino called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the March 9, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported the following:
· The Charter Boat Committee met on March 26, 2015 and Commissioner Sample will be reporting on the outcome later in this meeting.

· The Aquatic Weed Council met the end of March and Bob Elliott will be reporting on the outcome later in this meeting.

· The Resolution for Lake Authority was passed by all four counties and will be sent to the NC Wildlife Commission who will sign and send to the Secretary of State for North Carolina.

· A meeting was held to discuss the transition of law enforcement responsibilities on Lake Norman with the transition date being July 1, 2015.
· There has been an increase in no wake violations and Executive Director Schultz will be preparing a news release on the law relating to this topic as a way to educate the public.

· Executive Director reviewed a listing of boater education courses which will be available to the public in the near future. These courses are posted on the LNMC website.
Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported that there were 267 calls for service, 3 boats inspected, 3 boaters warned and 15 navigational hazards removed from the lake. In addition, an abandoned boat on a sandbar was recovered. The boat’s value is $15,000 and was returned to its owner.
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
No report. 
Catawba County
Deputy Styers reported there were a total of 462 manhours for the month with 6 citations issued and 2 wake violations. Deputy Sawyer began training to replace Deputy Pruette who is retiring July 1, 2015. Deputy Styers reported on the training courses the agency is conducting. They will also be posted on the LNMC website.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated there will be a major exercise conducted on Lake Norman on 5/9/15. The purpose of the exercise is to test reactions and preparedness of law enforcement units and other first responders on the lake. The exercise will be centered around a staged fire on the vessel, Lady of the Lake. The goal of this exercise is to establish a standard action plan for large scale events occurring on Lake Norman. There will be 15 agencies involved in the exercise and a media day is being planned for 5/8/15. Officer William Canton will be assuming duties for Mecklenburg County. One boating accident occurred during the month. An inboard motor caught fire but no one was injured.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that the lake level is at 95.2 and target is 97.2.The May target is 98, recreational level, and conditions are excellent for achieving this level. Joe has received inquiries about the yellow film on the water in the coves and has explained that it is just pollen and occurs this time of the year. There will be a new push to identify large inflatables on the lake that are not towable. A media release will be issued shortly informing the public on what inflatables are acceptable. When asked the status of the correction of dilapidated structures on the lake as identified from last year’s survey, Joe stated that 90% have obtained permits for repair with 10% submitting no response to date. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
It was reported that the Squadron will be participating on a man-over-board exercise on 4/16/15 at Queens Landing. On 4/26/15, vessel safety checks will be conducted at Morningside Marina and later at Peninsula Yacht Club. ABC classes will be on May 2, 2015 with follow up classes in June. They will also be providing safety boats for a paddle board event coming up shortly.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

Scott Brother from American Bridge presented an update on the 150 Bridge project. Tarps are coming down on phase one with the anticipation that the touch ups will be done this week subject to weather and humidity. Containment curtains and buoys will be removed and channel will be changed from east to west. American Bridge will need the assistance of law enforcement at this time. Scott believes he will be done by Memorial Day.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Caldwell presented the findings from the Lower Lake Norman Water Quality Report for March. All analytics are very good with only Lake Cornelius having a slightly elevated Fecal Coliform count which is still at a very acceptable level.
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
No report
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
No report
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Captain Gus Gustafson gave the report for Commissioner Young.  The contractor has communicated to Gus that we are up to date with repairs. All of the faded signs have been replaced. Another bridge buoys at Slanting Bridge is out of location and will be placed into proper position. Marker 16A light is to be replaced. Some amber lights will be replaced with proper lights. 
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported the Aquatic Weed Council approved 300 grass eating carp to be placed in mid-May. We would like to have more but the Council used a model this year to determine maintenance stocking levels. The model shows we have 2000 grass carp whereas we believe we have more like 300 fish. Bob thanked Ken Manuel from Duke Energy for his determined effort to have grass carp stocked in Lake Norman. Chairman Marino asked the proportion of expense spent on chemicals versus the use of grass carp to control Hydrilla and Bob replied that about 95% of money available is spent on chemicals and the remaining 5% on grass carp which is out of proportion with results achieved by each.
The Boater Education

Commissioner Gerke reiterated the boater education classes previously mentioned in this meeting and posted on the LNMC website.
Charter Boat Committee 
Commissioner Sample reported the Charter Boat Committee met on 3/26/15 to review six charter boat applications. The committee reviewed all six and is recommending the following charter boats be approved:

No Mo’ Money


Catawba Queen


Lady of the Lake


Ragin’ Uptown


Yachta, Yachta, Yachta


N2 Deep

Commissioner Sample moved the six charter boat applications listed be approved for 2015. Motion was seconded by Commissioner Gerke and it was passed unanimously. 
Commissioner Sample complemented the charter boats for their excellent conduct during the last year. He did not receive one compliant for high noise levels or other negative activities this last year. He also reported the charter boat captains will be establishing standardized emergency protocols and Kerry Murphy will be coordinating this effort. All captains needing additional glow sticks to mark floating hazardous lake debris are to contact Executive Director Shoultz. 
No Wake Buoy
No report
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
 Bill Dorn representing the Central Lake Norman Golden Boys presented an application for a rafting event to be held on May 19, 2015 with a rain date on May 21, 2015. This is the sixth year the event is being held by the 482 member social club. There will be approximately 15 boats involved. Executive Director complimented the club on the safety guidelines it employs and the detailed approach it takes in preparing the application. It serves as a model for others to follow. Commissioner Gerke moved to approve the application, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None




Administrative Matters 

Chairman Marino moved that all future monthly LNMC meetings open with the Pledge of Allegiance. Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
Chairman Marino thanked everyone for attending and asked for a motion to adjourn.
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

